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Contact Us: 

Secretary 
PO Box 1829 
CABOOLTURE   QLD  
4510 
 Email: 
caboolture@zontadistrict22.org 
www.caboolture.zontadistrict22.org  

ABN 40805 731 591 

District 22 Area 1 
President:  Patricia Clunes 
 0410 617 825 
 Secretary:  Pam Termont-
Schenk 
 Treasurer:  Glenda Moor 

For all Dinner Meetings: 
$35 Dinner & Admin fee 
$5.00 missed meetings 
Bank Details  
BSB - 034640 
Account 605732 
Reference your name 
and Dinner/Date 

What’s inside this 
issue: 
Committee Reports: 
Service …...………...  2,3 
Membership……..…    4 
 

Events coming up 
5 March IWD lunch   5 
Area 1 Meeting: 
24 April, at Broncos 
Club, Red Hill,  
Brisbane  

A message from President Patricia 

 

There are no birthdays 

in March 

Hello everyone.  I hope you are all keeping well.   

Amanda appears to having a wonderful time in Tasmania with her 
family if the photos on facebook are anything to go by.  I love 
travelling around Tassie ‘with Amanda’ and my other friend Man-
dy.  Mandy is a bit more adventurous as her holiday is a walking 
holiday!!!  She currently lives in Hobart but when flights resume 
she will be leaving the Apple Isle for Dubai where her husband 
has been working for the last 2 years!!! 

Thank you to all the members who have paid their money for 
IWD.  Currently we have 137 attending with about 32 ‘to pay’.  A 
lot of those attending are our ‘regulars’ with a smattering of 
new. 

Deb has the raffle prizes under control and Karen has our table 
decorations coming along beautifully. 

Looking forward to seeing you all on Wednesday evening at St 
Columbans.  BYO drinks. 

Regards 

Patricia 

mailto:caboolture@zontadistrict22.org
http://www.caboolture.zontadistrict22.org
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SERVICE COMMITTEE 

We had our meeting on Tuesday 2nd February. 

 

Roles and Responsibilities:  Discussed and decided to keep the same as last year. 

 

A Brave Life: Donation of $300 paid on 17th February. Joan emailed a flyer for the IWD Luncheon 
to Mel Redsell to see if she would attend our function with the possibility of a presentation but 
she is unable to attend as she has another commitment.  
 
Be Brave:  Four schools have responded to date who wish to partake in this program. Those being 
– Bellmere State School, Minimbah State School, Morayfield East State School, Caboolture East 
State School. Since the meeting, Morayfield East State School has declined to participate. Patricia 
has offered the program to DBay Flexi Learning and they have decided to participate. 
 

Birthing Kits: Ordered online Friday 29th January. Automatic confirmation received. Sarah has 

organised the use of the hall at Hope Pointe Church to pack kits on Saturday 17th April. We have 

organised a plastic folding day at Sue’s residence for Tuesday 13th April, bring food to share. 

 

Breast Care: On Thursday 4th Joan went to see prospective member Karen Whalan who has 

offered to make some Seatbelt Buddies. Gave her some stuffing, she has already made 6, which I 

collected. Joan has made 28 Turbans. Rita is in the process of making another 25 Drainage Bags. 

Thank you both Karen and Rita — your contributions are greatly appreciated. Lyn has advised 

that Karen and herself have made another 12 Seatbelt Buddies. Joan and Sue met with the Craft 

Group at Beachmere Bay on Thursday 11th and Joan took along samples and information about 

making Seatbelt Buddies and Drainage Bags as well as some stuffing and velcro.  Joan also 

discussed the possibility of them making some Turbans. If possible Sue and Joan will go back on 

the 25th for a follow up. 

Joan delivered 20 Breast Cushions, 15 Drainage Bags and 10 Turbans to the Breast Care Nurse on 

the 8th February. Jean at Plantation has taken 4 Turbans and is making a donation. 

Creating Confidence Program:  Joan has emailed Jo Arthur regarding the allocation of funds and 

possible presentation of big cheque at IWD. Jo has confirmed that she will be attending the IWD 

luncheon. 

 

Inclusion Swimming Program: Pam has notified Lee Street Special School that funds are 

available. $2,000. They are starting swimming next week as well as late April and again at the end 

of the year. 
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SERVICE COMMITTEE continued 
Meant to Rise:  The donation for $600 for Equine Therapy was paid on 15th February. Romecca 

has not confirmed whether she will be attending the IWD Luncheon to enable us to present her 

with a big cheque.  

 

RUBY Program: Joan has emailed Bob and Kris about the availability of funds ($3,000) for the 

continuation of the RUBY Program in 2021. Enquired about the possibility of a representative of 

the RUBY Program attending our IWD luncheon and the presentation of a big cheque. Bob 

McDonald (Youth Club Manager) responded to my email. He will acknowledge our contribution in 

the PCYC Newsletter and also include information on our IWD Luncheon. Kris has responded that 

she will be attending the luncheon. 

 

Sandra Cooke Further Education Grant:  Joan emailed application Forms and Information to  

Alta 1, Horizons and D Bay Flexi Learning. 

 

The Project:  Joan advised the Board at the meeting on the 11th that the houses will also be 

available to homeless persons both female and male. 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

1: Discussed Meeting Date and Time and agreed to keep the same. 

2:  Joan has emailed Karen about presenting the big cheques at the IWD luncheon. 

 

    

Joan Haupt 

Service  

Committee  

Chair 
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MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

The Membership Committee met at Cecil Nielson’s home on 07 February 2021 at 10.30 am. 

Cecil Nielson, Carole Tomvald, Lorraine Samaraweera and Pam Berkett were present. 

  

Workshop 2021 

Sandy Venn-Brown will join President Patricia, Committee Chairs, Board Members and 

Membership committee for a Zoom meeting on Thursday 25 February 2021 to discuss details on 

our proposed Club Workshop. This will be our first meeting to see what we want to discuss at our 

workshop. Date and venue will be decided at a later date. Patricia will arrange the Zoom meeting 

so details of this will be sent to those who are able to attend. 

 

Prospective Members 

Cecil, Carole, and Pam met with Karen Whalan and Jacqui Wright at the Coffee Club Burpengary 

on Saturday 20 February 2021. Karen would like to join our club once approval from the 

President, Board and club members has been accepted. The emails will be sent out in the coming 

week.  Jacqui will consider joining at a later date. Two more new members to our club is very 

exciting. 

I have also sent out an email to another Prospective Member but haven’t received a reply as yet. 

I also have a couple of other names to follow up in the coming week. 

Anniversary Lunch 

We have the date of 8 August 2021 for our 28th Anniversary Birthday Lunch but a venue hasn’t 

been decided as yet. If any member knows of a suitable venue could they let one of the 

Membership committee members know.  

Our next meeting will be on Saturday 20 March at Carol Tomvald’s home at 10.00am. 

 

Pam Berkett 

Membership Chair 
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